# SHAC Meeting Minutes May 25th 2023

### 1:30pm Meeting Start

Mr. Chatterton welcomes the committee members who were present. Mr Chatterton thanked Colton Shaver for setting up the audio visual. Mr. Chatterton gave a run down of who would be speaking to the committee today. The speakers were SRO John Finney and Jody Mayhan, school nurse. Mr. Chatterton introduces the first speaker, Officer John Finney, Union Grove's SRO.

## 1:40 pm Officer John Finney

Officer Finney talked about summer safety tips. He started by telling committee members to be aware of who their children are hanging with. Be sure to vet their friends. Also to be aware of where their children are. He also discussed internet and phone safety. He asked parents to get other parents to monitor what's going on on all their children's social media.

### 1:55 pm Tech Director Colton Shaver

Mr. Shaver reiterated all the info that Officer Finney talked about and included monitoring the children's email accounts, especially the school email accounts. He talked about not sharing passwords and some of the issues that caused over the school year making parents aware.

# 2:05 pm6 Jody Mayhan School nurse

Mrs. Mayhan talked about parents keeping up with immunizations over the summer. She also discussed other summer health tips for parents and students for summer